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I ncarnation: 
W h i l e w e 

c o n t i n u e t o 
celebrate our Diamond 
Jubilee and strive to 
share more o f our 
history in photos, both 
in our newsletters and 
o n o u r w e b s i t e , 
Christmas is the time to 
especially reflect on 
the Incarnation: God 
pitching his tent 
among us and 
remaining with 
us in the Eucharist. 
As we have explored 
some of our archives 
we’ve found a little 
t r e a s u r e t r o v e o f 
handmade Handmaid 
cards and spr ink le 

them over the newsletter 
a s i t w e r e . S o m e 
expressly for Christmas. 
Others for feast days 
and name days. Some 
painted, some sketched, 

some made out of 
c a r d s t o c k , 

s o m e 

recycled 
ca rds w i th 
the added touch 
of creativity. 


We can never have too 
m u c h C h r i s t m a s 
because we can never 
have too much Jesus. 


E ucharist: To also 
f o c u s o n t h e 
Eucharistic Revival 

a n d i t s h o p e s t o 
r e a w a k e n t h e 
understanding of the 
American faithful as to 

the reality, the 
s t r i k i n g , 
s h o c k i n g , 
physicality of 
t h e R e a l 
P r e s e n c e : 
Body, Blood, 
S o u l , a n d 
D i v i n i t y w e 
want to share 
s o m e p h o t o s o f o u r 
adoration chapels over the 

last 75 years. It’s not 
comprehensive. But 

we hope to bring 
together the impact of 

the Incarnation and our 
response to it. 


If it is true that God really 
became man, lived for us, 
died for us, rose for us, 
ascended for us, and 
ra i sed ou r human i t y, 
opening Heaven to us and 
that he remained with us 
on earth in the Eucharist - 
then the on ly proper 
response to that soul 
shaking fact is to thank 
him and adore him.


A doration: We 
p r a y 2 0 2 3 
gives you many 

opportunity to thank the 

Lord for his amazing 
gift of himself in the 
Eucharist. 


Venite Adoramus!


Father Gera ld , our 
F o u n d e r , l i v e d a 
Eucharistic life poured 
out in self-sacrifice for 
p r i e s t s . A s h i s 
daughters, we strive to 
do the same and share 
photos of Father’s life 
and some of the varied 
places we have been 
privileged to adore Our 
Lord.


Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year! All the needs and intentions of our Oblates, Confraternity 
Members, Lay Associates, Family, Friends, and Benefactors will be remembered during our Christmas 

Novena of Masses from December 25th, 2022 to January 1st, 2023.

Formation News

“Construction Haiku”

Old House Still Needs Repairs


Holy Family Annex Funding Still Needs Your Prayers!


Sister Mary Genevieve 
being interviewed about 

her experiences with 
Father Gerald and the 
Pioneering Handmaids

Aspirant Shannon became a Postulant on June 26th. Both our 
Formation Sisters enjoyed birthdays and performed a playful skit 
for the Community “Monastery Kittens”. Gunther and Gertrude 

were perplexed. Gunther attended the performance, inspecting their 
costumes, but seemed reluctant to praise their use of “his” toys as 

props. In fact, he turned his back on them in full “cat-spurn” 
posture. The Sisters however loved the kitten version of “All 

Creatures of Our God and King”

Not outsid
e fly-paper, but tape 

to cover “Hole-ly” wood. 
Despite cleaning, sealing, 
and painting treatments, 
substantial amounts of 
wood work are rotting 

away requiring extensive 
repair work. Cost estimate 
surveys for Holy Family 

are underway and we were 
happy to see marking 

stakes painted bright pink! 
Keep praying to Saint 

Joseph for us!

Gunther’s official job is therapy cat. He also 
consults on puzzles for a fee (lots of ear rubs)

Praying for the Holy Souls, 
especially our Handmaid Sisters

Make a plan and God shows you another one. 

Jumper cables anyone? Thank you to our “angels.”

Sister Guadalupe has 
been working very hard 
to organize, scan, and 
digitize some of our 

photographic archives. 
Thank you again to all 

who helped send us 
materials for our Jubilee 

projects!

Knoxville’s 
August 

Vocations 
Day HPB 

Booth run by 
Gisela Devan 

for us!



Baptism Day

1894
 Our Founder Lived A Eucharistic Life Poured Out For Priests

Holy Cross Priest

1930s

Then Postulant Sherry (now 
Mother Sarah Michael) carries 
the Handmaids banner in the 

Procession at the 1976 
International Eucharistic 
Congress in Philadelphia.

As His Spiritual Daughters We Strive To Do The Same Wherever God Places Us

“I want to face the Master.”

One of Father’s 
last photos taken 

in 1969


Requiescat in 
Pace


June 28, 1969
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1947 Welcoming the 
First HPB Pioneers

In Adoration

Washington

Missouri

Illinois

Italy

England

New Mexico

New Mexico

Tennessee
Tennessee

Tennessee

New Mexico

Vermont

New 
Mexico

New Mexico

Merry Christmas!
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